
NOTICE TO THE PUBLIC   
Community Development Block Grant Program 

Passaic County 

Passaic County New Jersey intends to amend the FY 2017 Action Plan for the Community 
Development Block Grant (CDBG) Program. The North Haledon activity to create handicap 
ramps at the Buehler Cultural Center has been determined to be infeasible due to the historic 
nature of the property. Passaic County will utilize the $50,000 in funds for additional funding for 
the installation of an actuated traffic control system at the corner of North 8th Street and Planten 
Avenue, Prospect Park, NJ. 

A Public Meeting to address any questions about the Substantial Amendment will be held on 
September 5th, 2018 at 4 p.m. at the following address: 

PASSAIC COUNTY DEPARTMENT OF PLANNING AND ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT 
930 Riverview Drive, Totowa, NJ, Suite 250 

Copies of the amendment are available for public inspection and review at the following 
locations for a thirty-day period from August 17th to September 18th, 2018.    

PASSAIC COUNTY DEPARTMENT OF PLANNING AND ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT 
930 Riverview Drive, Totowa, NJ, Suite 250 

OFFICE OF THE MUNICIPAL CLERK in 
BOROUGH of PROSPECT PARK 

AND 
http://www.passaiccountynj.org 

Any individuals interested on commenting on the Substantial Amendment may do so in writing 
to Passaic County Department of Planning and Economic Development, 930 Riverview Drive, 
Suite 250, Totowa, NJ 07512. All comments received by 4:00 pm on September 20th, 2018 will 
be considered.  La información será proporcionada en español a petición. 

http://www.passaiccountynj.org/

